Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

March 22, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Jerry Houk addressed the Board regarding Board discussion of the recommendations of the Charter Review Committee without the entire Committee being notified of the meeting; Mr. Houk requested that the Committee be asked to meet with the Board to discuss its recommendations.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0-1, with White abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of March 8, 1999 as printed.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 15, 1999 as printed.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

1) Parking lot rental – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against noting that he wanted Town Meeting approval of the lease, to renew the lease for the Catholic Church parking lot for another year in the amount of $100.

2) Proposed increases in the schedule of fees for the use of the Transfer Station – a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, to approve these fees as indicated in the right hand column of the information distributed by the Town Administrator was withdrawn.  Further information regarding the SEMASS contract and fees charged by other communities was requested.

The Board held the continuation of the public hearing on the application of Richard Butterfield for a shellfish grant license on an area owned by him south and west of Bayberry Lane.  Selectman Ernst recused himself.  The Shellfish Constable recommended approval of the application.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve this application.

The Board held a public hearing regarding amendment of Section IV of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations regarding seed picking.  Selectman White read the Shellfish Constable’s recommendation.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the proposed amendment as recommended by the Shellfish Constable.  Selectman Ernst rejoined the Board.

The Board discussed the options for locating the skateboard park at Baker’s Field.  A motion by White to postpone any decision on this site until further investigation is conducted failed for lack of a second.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to put 

Page 2 – Board of Selectmen Minutes – 3/22/99

off this decision until the Board’s Wednesday, March 24th meeting.  It was suggested that a site inspection be conducted before Wednesday’s meeting.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to move agenda item 14 (Warrant for April 26, 1999 Town Meeting including FY 2000 Budget and Capital Budget) to the end of the meeting.

Correspondence:

· Donna Pickard’s inquiry regarding the Town seeking a CZM grant for stormwater pollution control – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to direct the Town Administrator to apply for this grant.

The Board discussed:

a) Seasonal liquor license renewals – Selectman White recused himself from this vote.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the seasonal liquor license renewal applications of Eric’s Seafood Restaurant, Inc.; Joseph Lema & Son, Inc.; Rookie’s Inc.; Christine’s Oasis and Wellfleet Motel & Lodge, Inc.

b) Appointment to Recreation Committee – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to hold off on making any appointments at this time and to seek more applicants.

c) Grant application for improvements to the Marina handicapped restroom – a motion by Ernst, seconded by White, that the Town of Wellfleet, through Alice Boyd, TRI, apply for a grant for funds for improvements to the Marina handicapped restroom was amended by Hall, with permission of the mover, so that the Board voted unanimously that the Town of Wellfleet, through Alice Boyd, TRI, apply for a grant for funds to improve the Marina restroom facility.

d) Estimate of Temporary Increased Resident Population for the ABCC – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the figure of 17,500.

The Board met with the Shellfish Constable, Richard Dickey, and Assistant Shellfish Constable, Jim McGrath to discuss proposed improvements to the Shellfish Department building including closure of the public bathroom facilities which would be replaced by portable toilet units.  The Board will further discuss this matter at its March 24th meeting.

The Board discussed the Special and Annual Town Meeting warrants as follows:

1) STM Article 1 – Donna Pickard suggested that the Finance Committee write the explanations for financial articles.  It was noted that the Police Department had requested that the transfer from salaries and wages full-time to salaries and wages specials in the amount of $35 be removed.

2) STM Article 2 (transfer to improve Baker’s Field playground equipment) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to amend the wording of the article explanation.

3) STM Article 3 (sale of sand) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to substitute Selectman White’s wording of the article.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator be instructed 
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to have the DPW mark with clear flags the area that they would recommend if the sand were to be removed and sold.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to remove the second sentence of the article explanation.

4) STM Article 1 (transfers) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article.

5) STM Article 2 (transfer to improve Baker’s Field playground equipment) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article with the approved changes.

6) STM Article 3 (sale of sand) – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Hall voting against and Ernst abstaining, to recommend the article as amended.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to reconsider its recommendation.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Hall voting against and Ernst abstaining, to recommend the article.  Town Counsel’s recommendation that this article be inserted in the ATM warrant was noted.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the Annual Town Meeting warrant.

7) ATM Article 1 (operating budget) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reduce Police Department overtime by $10,000 and to increase Greenhead Fly funding by $415.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to add $5,000 to #121 Audit for a performance audit and to reduce $10,000 in the DPW budget due to the new septic system at the Marina.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to add $838 to the Marina budget seasonal wages and $25 to the Recreation Department seasonal wages.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to reduce the Recreation Department budget by $1,200 and increase funding for the Mustard Seed Kitchen in the Human Services budget by $1,200.

8) Revenue estimates – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the revenue estimates in the amount of $2,791,478.

9) ATM Article 2 (capital budget) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

10) ATM Article 3 (marina enterprise fund budget) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

11) ATM Article 6 (elected officials pay increase) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article.

12) ATM Article 9 (DEP indemnification) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to remove this article and replace it with STM article 3 (sand sale).

13) ATM Article 13 (Charter amendment paragraph 5-1-1) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to divide this article into two articles, one to change the amount of Board votes needed to appoint a Town Administrator and one to add a sentence regarding a Town Administrator’s contract.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the first article (votes to appoint a Town Administrator).  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the second article (Town Administrator’s contract).
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14) ATM Article 14 (Charter amendment paragraph 5-9-1) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to include the word “process” after the word “search” in the article.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article.

15) ATM Article 15 (Charter amendment paragraph 7-1-1) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article.

16) ATM Article 16 (Charter amendment paragraph 7-1-3) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the warrant and recommend it.

17) ATM Article 17 (Charter amendment paragraphs 7-1-4 and 8-2-1) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to change the words “Personnel Board” to “Finance Committee” in the article explanation.

18) ATM Article 18 (Charter amendment paragraph 8-9-6) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

19) ATM Article 19 (Charter amendment paragraph 8-9-7) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

20) ATM Article 20 (Charter amendment paragraph 9-11-1) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

21) ATM Article 21 (C2 District) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

22) ATM Article 22 (service trade) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

23) ATM Article 23 (amend Section 8.3 of the Zoning Bylaw) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

24) ATM Article 24 (Whitman property purchase) – on a motion by White, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to place Town Counsel’s wording for this article on the warrant.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to strike the last sentence of the article explanation.

25) ATM Article 25 (addition of 3 summer lifeguards) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to place Town Counsel’s wording for this article on the warrant.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to recommend this article.

26) ATM Article 27 (funds for the Chamber of Commerce booklet) – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to recommend this article.

27) ATM Article 29 (Memorandum of Understanding with the Town of Bourne regarding waste services) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to change “DPW Director” to “Chairman of the Board of Selectmen”.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to recommend the article.

28) ATM Article 30 (personal watercraft bylaw) – a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, to recommend this article failed on a 1-3-1 vote with White, Gallagher and Hall voting against and Ernst abstaining.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to eliminate section 5 of the proposed bylaw.  On a motion by White, seconded 
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by Grossman, the Board voted 3-2, with Gallagher and Ernst voting against, to strike this article from the warrant.

29) ATM Article 31 (Recreation Department dances) – a motion by White to include Town Counsel’s language as amended in this article failed for lack of a second.  On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to strike this article from the warrant.

30) ATM Article 32 (Ocean View Drive as a scenic road) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 4-1 to recommend the article.

31) ATM Article 33 (borrowing for landfill closing and DPW equipment) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to include Town Counsel’s language for this article on the warrant.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to recommend this article.  On a motion by Gallagher seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to eliminate the article explanation.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to split this article into two articles, one for funds for landfill capping and one for funds for DPW equipment.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to recommend both articles.

32) ATM Article 40 (standard last article) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article.

33) ATM Article 35 (amend Zoning Bylaw section 4.2) – there was consensus to forward this article to the Open Space Committee for recommendation.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-2, with Grossman and Hall voting against, to send copies of the RFP for Town Counsel services to the list of firms submitted by Selectman White.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:58 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Linda Smulligan







Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair          Jeffrey White                          Lawrence Gallagher

David Ernst                                Peter Hall

